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Dear Parents, 
 
This school year has flown by, and as we come to our last day, it is important to recognise and acknowledge all 
the amazing achievements and progress that the children have been involved with and made this year. Over the 
course of this year they have grown in so many ways-spiritually, socially and academically. Your involvement in 
their development has been crucial, so thank you for all your support for your child and their education this year. 
We are lucky to have such committed and dedicated parent body who support the work that we do.  
 
We wish all our Year 6 pupils all the best for the next step in their learning journey as they start Year 7 in 
September at their new schools. They have done really well this year in so many ways and we will miss them, 
but know that they are ready to start their new adventure. They have had a memorable final week with us, with a 
lovely Year 6 Leavers’ Party here at school on Monday evening and then a special treat day of going to the 
cinema and bowling on Wednesday. We are very grateful to Turing House for driving the children in their 
minibuses there and back to the cinema complex in Feltham. We would like to also thank all the Year 6 parents, 
many of whom have had a long association with the school, for all you have done to help and support your child 
whilst at BP. 
 
Leavers’ Service 
We were able to say “Thank you and well done” to Year 6 today at a lovely Leavers’ Service at St Augustine’s 
Church. The children sang beautifully and of course it was quite emotional for the children (and the parents!). 
Thank you to all the parents who helped walk down and back from Church with us and thank you to Father John 
for hosting us and being so supportive. Thank you also to all the parents who came along to take part in the 
service, it was lovely to see you there on our last day.  
 
Not only did we acknowledge the Year 6 children today at Church, we also thanked Ms Horton and Mr Ellam-
Bell, who are finishing as members of staff today. We also wished Father David all the best for his new role in 
Teddington when he starts in September and we know all the members of St Philip and St James’s will miss him 
and all the work he has done in the parish.  
 
Sports Morning 
We had a wonderful morning on Tuesday of sports, challenges and competition. The children, both Infants and 
Juniors, loved taking part and thank you to all of the parents and extended family members who came along to 
watch, cheer and support. There were so many of you! It was great to have been able to use the Turing House 
sports field for the first time, as well as have some of their students and staff help us out on the day, so our 
thanks to them. I would also like to thank Miss Holloway and Mr King for all their help in the planning and 
organisation of the event.  
 
Finally 
Without children and staff, Bishop Perrin School is but an empty building. The children bring the zest and 
enthusiasm to deepen their learning, but it is the staff who guide, nurture and support them. We are very lucky at 
Bishop Perrin to have such a dedicated and committed staff who want to do their best for the children. I would 
like to thank them, along with our volunteer Governors, for all they do for the children and the school.  
 
On behalf of all the staff, thank you very much for all your kind cards, words and gifts that have been received. 
We are always grateful and taken back by your kindness and generosity. 
 
With this being my last day at Bishop Perrin School before I take up my secondment at The Queen’s School 
(which will be called “The King’s” from September), I would like to thank you for all your good wishes and kind 
words. I will miss Bishop Perrin, the children, staff and yourselves but I know you will be in the safest of hands 
with Miss Macklearn, Miss McAvoy and Miss Sweeney leading the school next year.  
 
I would like to wish you and your family a safe and restful summer break, and if you’re able to get away, have a 
lovely time. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Mr Corke

Friday 21st July 2023 
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Friday 21st July 2023 

Welcome Packs  
Look out for your child’s ‘Welcome to Year…’ pack. This 
year, instead of sending home paper copies, you will receive 
these electronically. The packs contain some information 
about your child’s new year group, plus some optional 
activities to do over the holidays should you wish to.  
 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

Class Assemblies  

 
Class assemblies for next year will take place as follows, 
these are also detailed on the calendar on our school 
website. Class assemblies usually start at 08:55am and last 
for 30 minutes. 
 

5th October Year 6 

16th November Year 1 

18th January Year 4 

1st February Year 5 

21st March Year 3 

2nd May Year R 

27th June Year 2 
 
 

_____________________________________________________ 

Support Your Child To Read At Home 
Please see the resources available through our school 
website to support you with developing your child’s reading 
at home: Bishop Perrin Website 
The Little Wandle resources are also available here and will 
show you how to pronounce all the sounds and give tips for  
questions to ask your child to develop their comprehension 
when they are reading, or being read to. If your child doesn’t 
already have a library card for a local library, please 
consider registering them here. 
 

 

Attendance 
The previous week’s attendance; 

CLASS % 

Friendship 100 

Endurance 92.64 

Peace 97.67 

Forgiveness 95.00 

Reverence 98.67 

Service 96.90 

Justice 99.23 
 

Celebration Worship 
For hard work, great improvement or good behaviour  

CLASS  

Friendship Whole Class 

Endurance Whole Class 

Peace Whole Class 

Forgiveness Whole Class 

Reverence Whole Class 

Service Whole Class 

Justice Whole Class 
 
 
 

___________________________________________________ 
 

School Trips Payments/Permissions 

2023/24 (Next Academic Year) 
Year 6 
18th September, Junior Citizen, please complete the 
permission slip ASAP. Packed lunch required, children to 
wear PE Kit. 
 
12th October, School on the River, please complete the 
payment and permission by 8th September. Packed lunch 
required, children to wear PE Kit. 
 
16th October Canoeing and Kayaking at the Lensbury, more 
details to follow. 
 
Year 4 
Roman Museum on Friday 20th October, please complete 
the permission and payment within your child’s SCOPAY 
account by 1st October. Your child will need a packed lunch 
for this trip.  
 
Year 3 
14th November – Stonehenge, more details to follow. 
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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 
should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 

the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James 
 

#CEOPSummerChallenge 

This summer, CEOP are hoping to get parents and carers 
to talk more and learn together with their children, through 
the #CEOPSummerChallenge. On Monday 24th July, they 
will be launching #CEOPSummerChallenge, six weeks of 
thematic challenges for parents and carers to complete 
with their children. 
 
The challenge aims to you to talk regularly with your 
children about being online and how to be safer. Each 
week, you can choose one challenge (or more if you 
wish!), from four options per age group, for ages 4 to 11 
and 11+. Topics covered in the challenge will be: 
 
Week 1: online security 
Week 2: a balanced view of being online 
Week 3: sharing photos online 
Week 4: socialising online 
Week 5: online videos 
Week 6: online gaming 
 
Parents and carers can follow the challenge on our 
Facebook (Click CEOP), where they can look out for posts 
every Monday. The challenge will also be shared with our 
professional network on Twitter (@CEOPUK). 
 
___________________________________________________ 

 

 
Learn To Swim This Summer 
Children can learn to swim this summer with our wide 
range of crash courses and workshops available at 
Teddington Pools & Fitness Centre and Pools on the Park. 
 
Bookings can be made by calling us on 020 37722999 or 
at the in person at the centre reception. 
 
Please see our website for more information: 
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/sports/feel_good_s
wim_school#Half_term_and_holiday_activities  

Safer Gaming Activity 
The aim of gaming club is to provide a safe space to young 
people who enjoy online gaming in a safe and controlled 
environment while engaging with police free from the worry 
of online bullying and other behaviours that can be 
connected with online interaction. The sessions will be 
monitored by two police officers at all times who will be in 
the game monitoring all activity during the session and 
ensuring safeguarding of the young people. And to provide 
parents with peace of mind that their children are enjoying 
gaming in a safe space.  
 
All games included will be age appropriate for all 
participants, a code to enter the game will be provided to 
parents prior to the start of the session via email, this will 
change on a daily basis, for games that do not require a 
code to enter a register will be taken to ensure all 
participants are invited to be there, anyone found not to be 
invited will be removed from the session to ensure 
safeguarding of the young people.  For more information 
and/or to join please complete the attached form and send it 
to PC John Benbow John.Benbow@met.police.uk please 
also see flyer below. 

 
 

_____________________________________________________ 
 

School Calendar  

The School Calendar can be found permanently on our 
website. All important dates and events such as clubs, class 
assemblies, trips etc are here for your information. 
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